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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 
MONDAY, 10TH MARCH, 2008

HEADED ITEM NO. 7
Supplementary Report in respect of the Variation to the Proposed Clonburris Local Area Plan.
In respect of proposed Variation No. 1, which seeks to reduce the Quantum of Development permissible by 995 units on the Clonburris LAP lands, it is sought to amend this reduction as follows:-

As Proposed

“Scenario C – reduce the number of residential units from 4,495 to 3,500 residential units.”
Amended Proposal
“Scenario C – reduce the number of residential units from 4,495 to 4,000 residential units.”
It is emphasised that the additional 500 dwellings sought would be permissible only at the end of Scenario C as the latter part of Phase 5.  This would therefore be:-

· When the Kildare Route Project is complete and Metro West and the Interconnector are/have been delivered;
· After the completion of 4 schools, 2 x primary and 2 x post-primary on the LAP lands;
· After the completion of at least 2 x community centres on the LAP lands;

· After the provision of more than 400 childcare places.

The amended variation would enable 5 x full phases of 800 units.

In terms of building height and density, the LAP lands will comprise buildings ranging from 2 storeys adjoining existing housing and in the western part of the Kishoge Grange neighbourhood, to 5 storeys in the immediate vicinity of Kishoge rail station and the railway line/ORR.  The majority of buildings will be 3-4 storeys in height.
Proposed Variation Places SDCC (as a landowner) at a serious disadvantage in terms of equity.
31% more development is permissible on every developable sq.m./hectare/acre of SDZ lands.  +500 dwellings would reduce this to 16% more development permissible on every developable sq.m./hectare/acre of SDZ lands.  

SDCC lands provide 43% of land for schools (4/10) in combined LAP and SDZ lands.
For these reasons, it is recommended that the additional 500 units as part of the final phase of development is considered reasonable and should be adopted.
Summary
Proposed amended Variation No. 1:

“Make the amendments to the Local Area Plan to reflect the following change to the quantum of residential development permitted under development scenarios A, B and C proposed in the Plan: 

Scenario A – reduce the number of residential units permitted from 3,125 to 1,600 units, 
Scenario B – reduce the number of residential units from 3,460 to 2,800 units,
Scenario C – reduce the number of residential units from 4,495 to 4,000 residential units.

Scenario B to be dependent of Metro West or the City Centre interconnector being approved and contracts signed.  

Scenario C to be dependent on Metro West and the City Centre interconnector being approved and contracts signed.”

Proposed Variation No. 2: - No longer required if Variation No. 3 agreed and amended 
“To delete the requirement to provide Post-primary School No.1/LAP from Phase 4 (or Phase 3 as recommended in the Manager’s Report) and insert in Phase 1.”

Proposed amended Variation No. 3:

“To amend the Clonburris Draft Local Area Plan to provide for an additional second-level school to be located in the Kishoge Cross neighbourhood as part of Phase 1 of the Local Area Plan. ” 
